CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Monday 15 September 2014 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall 

Minutes

1. The Chairman welcomed Councillors and member of the public, those attending were Graham Downing, Janet Heath, Joanna Wareham, Terry Tooze, John Ibbott, Sheila Clifford, Paul Starks and Mark Tictchiner.

2. Apologies for absence were received from Roger Wilkinson, PSCO Julie Hinton and County and District Councillor Stephen Burroughes.

3. There were no declarations of Interest to record.

4. The Minutes of the planning meetings held on 8 September 2014 were recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting and the minutes were duly signed and dated.

5. There were no matters arising from the minutes not covered by the agenda.

The meeting closed for the Public Forum

6. Public Forum – David Mantel says he has  been contacted by a new resident Juliette Weather about the inaccessibility of some of the public footpaths around Chediston and Linstead.  – Janet Heath will contact Juliette to gain information and pass this on to the Footpath Officer at Suffolk County Council.

A reminder of the photo-competition exhibition is being held on 11th and 12th  October with a prize giving event being held from 6pm on 12th October with prizes being awarded about 7pm.  There will be drinks and nibbles available.

A concern has been raised following theft from an honesty box at Bridge Farm, Linstead.  It appears that other residents have had money and supplies taken from outside their homes too.  Clerk to inform  PSCO Julie Hinton.

Framlingham and Saxmundham Safer Neighbourhood Team have sent a police report for 1.5.14 – 31.08.14 to report that no crimes had been reported in the Paish.

The meeting resumed at 7.40pm

7. Insurance, due for renewal 1st October 2014 – We have been able to take advantage of a special renewal deal with Community Action Suffolk.  The premium being £160.00.  Councillors voted to renew the Insurance with CAS.

8. Polling Station in Chediston -  following a review of polling stations, it has been noted that Chediston Church Room has not met disabled wheelchair access standards.  After 2015 a mobile polling station may have to be considered.  Councillors discussed the findings and would like to respond:-

8.1 Suggest temporary ramps be supplied for election days if appropriate.

8.2  There are no other public rooms/buildings in the locality.

8.3 There is a proposed plan to enlarge and develop the Church Room which will incorporate disabled access.

8.4 If the County Council decided not to have a polling station in Chediston, Councillors feel this would discourage the electorate from voting.

9. Amendment to Code of Conduct re:- taping/recording council meetings.  – Councillors discussed the amendment to allow members of the public to record Parish meetings.  The changes have been noted.  No Councillors voted in favour of adopting the changes into the Model Standing Orders.

10. Proposed changes to Anglian rail services, Ipswich – Lowestoft line.  Councillors wish to respond to the proposals – They are happy that the Community Rail Services wants to improve the way that the line is managed but feel that the importance lies in the service staying open and not having a reduced service through Halesworth as it is important to the local community.

11. Planning   -   DC/14/2610/FUL – Highlands, Halesworth Road, Chediston – To errect a single storey extension to the front of Highlands to create a garden room and to extend the existing garage to create storage/security for three collectible vehicles.

The plans were inspected and a discussion took place.  There was a resolution to support the application.  Councillors voted unanimously in favour to support the application.

12. Finance                                                                                         Cheques for signature – A cheque for £160 to CAS for the renewal of Insurance was present for signature.

     13.
Correspondence                                                                                  
Final recommendations on the new electoral arrangements.        
Confirmation of signing arrangement – Barclays Bank        
Strengthening local democracy together (recruitment of parish 
councillors)

Correspondence for circulation                                                           The Local Councillor                                                                  Gladstone Brochure                                                                          SALC – competitions, Newsletter of the Year – Web-site of the Year – Parish Council of the Year.                                                               Clerk and Councils Direct                                                    AgeUKSuffolk – International Day of Older Persons and Winter Warmth

14 Any other urgent matters that the chairman allows.  - £100 was  presented to the Clerk, being funds raised at a Car-boot sale in aid of supporting the cost of the amenity field.   

Clerk reported that she had been in contact with District and County Councillor Stephen Burroughes about the re-payment of funds to purchase the signs on Godfrey’s Hill from his Highways Budget and the re-payment of funds for the  purchase of tree and guards for the amenity field which had authorisation from the Enabling Communities Fund.   

Concerns have been raised about the condition of the road surfaces on the B1123.  There is severe subsiding along the roadway by Chediston Hall on the outskirts of Halesworth.  A manhole cover outside Bridge Farm needs attention.  There is concern that erosion under the road surface outside the property Edgeways is becoming dangerous.  Clerk to notify the Highways Department of these issues.   

     15.  The meeting closed at 8.20pm                                                                                                                                                             

     16.  Date for the next meeting. Has been changed to 24 November 2014 in the 
Chedistion Church Room. 

Signed ………Janet Heath  …….   Dated ………24 November 2014………

